
Hinderclay Newsletter November 2023 
If you have anything for the December newsletter, please email liz.channell59@gmail.com  

Our CHRISTMAS BAZAAR will be held in the 
Village Hall on Saturday 25 November - 2pm to 
4pm.  Come and enjoy a warm mince pie with 

your tea or coffee, treat yourself at our popular 
cake stall, take a festive gamble on our raffle 

and much more.   

If you would like to have a table to sell your 
own crafts (£5 per table) just let Linda(898512) 

or Kate (898562) know.  We hope that Father 
Christmas will find time in his busy schedule to 

pay us a visit.  

 

       St. Mary’s Church Services for November. 

 

12 November 2023 - Act of Remembrance - 9.30am - Mr Ken Smith 

26 November 2023 - Holy Communion - 9.30am - Rev Cathy Bladen 

Do join us at 9.30am on the 12th in the church to remember the lads from    

Hinderclay and the many others who went to war and never came back.  It is good that we 

can stop, for just two minutes on Remembrance Sunday to remember all those who fought 

and died or were  damaged by those wars.  We welcome back Phillip Gurney who will play 

the Last Post and  Reveille for us.  

This years Historic Churches Trust Ride, took place on Saturday 9th September, the hottest 

day of the year. 

Although we had no cyclists or walkers representing St. Marys this year, we had a steady 

stream of visitors to the church, who were very grateful for the cool respite inside and the 

welcome refreshments. 

Many thanks to the people who welcomed the visitors and signed their sponsorship forms. 

Hinderclay Coffee Morning 

The next coffee morning will be held 

on Thursday 9th of November and 

every second Thursday in the month, 

at The Village Hall Hinderclay from 

10.30am 

Everyone is welcome and you can   

enjoy a coffee/tea and a chat. 

Further enquiries from Len on 01379 

898867 

Parish Council meeting on Thursday 9th          

November at 7.30 in the Village Hall.  There will be 

a chance to meet and chat with your 

councillors after the meeting and join 

them in pre Christmas drinks and nibbles. 



GREEN FINGERS GARDEN CLUB 
 

On Wednesday 15th November  Andrew Goodall will give the    garden club a talk  
entitled "How Green is your Garden ". Come along to Hinderclay Village Hall at 

7.30p.m. and learn how to   garden,  supporting wildlife at the same time.   

 
There will be a raffle and refreshments, as always. 

For any enquiries or information  -  Val Forge 01379 897270.  

Village Hall Bookings 

Brownies: Tuesdays in term time 5.30—7pm Contact Clare Brinkley 01379 890 709 

Yoga: Wednesday mornings weekly 9—10.30am and Saturday morning 9.15—10.45am Contact 

Alyze 07542 463363 

Coffee Morning: Thursday monthly from 10.30am Contact Len Parsall 01379 898867 

Garden Club: Wednesday evenings monthly 7.30pm Contact Val Forge 01379 898270 

Bingo: Fridays monthly 7 for 7.30 start Future dates in newsletter  

Kenninghall Morris: Thursday evenings 7.30 Contact Jackie Eaton 01379 652349 

Yoga: Monday evenings 6—7pm Contact Abigail Jackson 07557 794928 

Do you need help  
or support? 
 
These people are happy 
to help if they can! 

Karen  01379 898949 Roger  01379 890257 

Kate  01379 898562 Chris  07841 016384 

Ken  01379 898776 Liz 07900 603594 

Richard  07939 241550 Julia  07931  327004 

Nov/Dec  2023 Bin Collection  

Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa Su 

    1 2 3 4 5 

6 7 8 9 10 11 12 

13 14 15 16 17 18 19 

20 21 22 23 24 25 26 

27 28 29 30 1 2 3 

4 5 6 7 8 9 10 

 

Hinderclay Little Ernie October winners 

1st 34   Mrs. R. Brinkley 

2nd 111  Jean Denney 

3rd 35    S. Horne 

4th 187 Mrs. Val Forge 

Congratulations to the winners! 

If you would like to be in with a chance to 

win cash prizes every month and support our 

Village Hall, please contact  

Linda Aves on 01379 898512 

Did you know…?  Until 1959, it was illegal not to 
celebrate Bonfire Night in Britain. During this 
time, there was only one place in the UK that  
refused to mark the failed  attempt. Out of     
respect for their alumnus, St Peter’s School in 
York, where Guy Fawkes attended, was excused 
from burning a photo of its former pupil. 

 

 

 

 

Our next Bingo session will be on Friday 3rd 
November at the Village Hall.   

Come and join us for a fun evening and a 
chance to win cash prizes! 

Doors open at 7pm, ‘Eyes Down’ at 7.30pm 

There will be refreshments and a raffle. 

See you there! 

The Village Hall Committee AGM will take place on Wednesday 8th November at 

7.30 at the Village Hall.  Everyone is welcome. 


